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The UK government has announced a £4 million investment in a new project designed to
enhance the use of artificial intelligence (AI) in education. This initiative will create a
centralized content store of government educational documents, enabling AI companies to
develop more accurate and effective tools for teachers.

The project aims to improve AI’s ability to assist teachers with tasks such as marking work, creating lesson
plans, and managing routine administrative duties. By pooling curriculum guidance, lesson plans, and
anonymized pupil assessments, the government seeks to train AI models to generate high-quality, tailored
educational content.

“We know teachers work tirelessly to go above and beyond for their students,” said Science Secretary
Peter Kyle. “By making AI work for them, this project aims to ease admin burdens and help them deliver
creative and inspiring lessons every day, while reducing time pressures they face.”

The content store, backed by £3 million, represents a pioneering approach to processing government data
for AI development. It includes a partnership with The Open University, which will contribute learning
resources. Department for Education tests have shown that providing AI models with this type of data can
significantly increase accuracy.

“Artificial intelligence, when made safe and reliable, represents an exciting opportunity to give our school
leaders and teachers a helping hand with classroom life,” stated Minister for Early Education Stephen
Morgan.

To incentivize AI companies to utilize the datastore, an additional £1 million will be awarded to those who
develop the most effective tools for reducing teacher workload, specifically in feedback and marking.
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Applications will open on September 9th, with winning tools expected by March 2025.

The government is also committed to publishing a safety framework for AI products in education later this
year, ensuring responsible and ethical implementation.

Chris Goodall, Head of Digital Education at the Bourne Education Trust, highlighted the transformative
potential of AI in education, stating, “AI has been a hugely powerful tool for me and my colleagues… The
content store will take this to the next level by offering easy access to high-quality, evidence-based, and
legally compliant education materials.”

Ian Cunningham, CTO of TeachMateAI, echoed this sentiment, noting that the initiative will enable
developers to create more accurate and efficient tools for the education sector.

Professor Ian Pickup, Pro Vice Chancellor, Students, at The Open University, added, “By making content
accessible to new educational technology tools, we foresee a future where learning materials can be best
matched to personal needs.”


